
March 2015 WBST Board Meeting Minutes 

Attendees: Bill Huskey, Paul Carrington, Pam Hartman, Jim Hartman, Joyce Gurley 

 Pam Hartman presented financial status updates for pistol and shotgun teams’ accounts payable 

and accounts receivable (available for viewing upon request)  

 Board discussed the creation of the new TNSPP that will increase athlete membership $15 more. 

We asked Tammy Mowry for clarification as to what this organization is, what the fees cover, 

and if the fee is required.  Waiting on response from Tammy.  

   Pistol program will host a competition on August 22 at ORSA.  Clubhouse is reserved for lunch 

fundraiser and auction fundraiser.  

 SPP Huntingdon, TN competition May 2. 

 SPP Wilmore, KY competition May 30. 

 SPP Sparta, IL National competition July 17-18. 

 Discussed parent complaints regarding lack of training time for pistol team athletes.  Discussed 

communication to parents.  Coach Carrington has conveyed to parents that during the months 

of January and February 2015 weather did not permit team to conduct practice.  Coaches 

decided to cancel practices due to below freezing temperatures.  Parents were informed via text 

message and email.  Practices have resumed as scheduled as of March 2015.  

 NRA Grants: We received our notification and all we received was 60 cases of 12 gauge shot 

shells.  Spoke with Mike Webb regarding our efforts in the application process.  He assured the 

team that it was only because there were so many applicants that we received so very little this 

year.  Next year we may need to reevaluate our priorities in regards to what we ask for in our 

grant request.   

 Skeet training shoot at ORSA on April 4th.  24 athletes signed up with 8 varsity shooters.  

 Next Raffle: Johnny Hanley has agreed to donate a customized Ruger Mark III.  We have one of 

500 produced Winchester Model 70 Super Grade .280 chambered gun on the way.  We need a 

third gun to raffle.  We need to determine how many tickets to sell and the cost per ticket.  

Discussions took place.  No definitive decision made at this meeting. 

 Fund Raising: Shotgun team parents are complaining about pistol team athletes not 

participating in fundraisers.  We need to work harder to encourage all team members to 

participate in fundraisers.  

 SSSF & NRA 2015 All Scholastic Team: Do we have any athletes who are eligible? Not at this 

time.  

 Scholarship Review: Received applications.  Reviewed all applications.  Winners of scholarships 

are Mandy Marshall and Bailey Mott.   

 Window decals/stickers fundraisers: $6 cost + $4 profit= $10 each.  

 Discussed when/where team will do next fundraiser. 

 Board voted on pistol team doing fundraiser for hotel rooms for parents in Sparta, IL (national 

competition).  Board voted yes. 

 Board voted yes on pistol team’s Glock 9mm conversion kit to .22. 

 Paul is preparing to make ammo purchase.  .22 & 9mm. 

 Pistol team plans for fundraisers and silent auction in the works.   

 WBST to ask GoTeez to donate #120 bags and BCGO to make donations as well.   


